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Special   Faculty  Meeting,   Friday,   25  April

A   special    Faculty  meeting  will   be   held   at   3:00   P.M.   in   N125.   on   Friday,   25   April.
1980.     The   purpose  of  this  meeting  will   be   to  consider   the   proposal   for  a  standard
faculty  evaluation   form  which  was   tabled  at  the  regular  April   Faculty  meeting,  and  to
consider  the   proposal   of  the  Academic  Hea.ring  Board  which  was  not  taken   up  at  the
regular  April   meeting.

*****

Annual   Inventor of  Books   in   the  Smith   Ll.brar

The  annual   inventory  of  books   in   the  Captain   John  Smith  Library  will   be   taken   begin-
ning  May  13.     Therefore,   it   is  necessary  to  call   in  all   books   which  are  circulating.

We  ask  that  all   faculty  members   help  us   l.n   this   by  returning  all   materials   as   they
finish   spring  courses--no   later  than  May  10.     Materials   needed  over  the  summer  can   be
renewed  at  that  time.

Jennilou   Fernsler,   Readers'   Services
Li.brarian

HIInlllllllllllllllllllllllllllIllllllllllllllllllllllllllllllIlllll

NOTICE    FOR    FACULTY

DEADLINE    FOR    BOOK    ORDERS

MAY    9,     1980

You are reminded that monies for hook
requests not turned in by May 9,  1980
will revert to the general library filnd.

Faculty-Library Coordinators
HI_IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIInllllllllmllInlllllHnlllmHI*****

eration  of  Internal

All   employees  are   reminded  to  observe  the  rules   established  for  the  operation  of  an
internal   postal   faci.lity.

1)      Outgoing   U.S.   mail    should   be   accompanied   by   a   mail    slip.   £_9_qu_plet_e_

written  authorl.zation   is  on   file.

with  account  code,

and  left  at  the  mail   desk.
2)     All   mail   for  distribution  on   campus   should   be   deposited   in   the   slot   in   the  mailroom
door.      Only  mailroom   personnel   are   authorized   entry  to   the  mailroom.
3)     Mailbox  combinations   should   be   used.      If   students   are   to   pick   up  departmental   mail
they  should  also   be   given   box  combinations.     No  mail   will   be   given   to   students   unless  a

C.   Hones,   Vice   President   for  Academic
Affairs

National Science   Foundation   Peer

*****
Review   Panels

The   American   Association   of  State   Colleges   and   Universities   (AASCU)    is   seeking   nomina-
tions  of  science  faculty  members   that   it  can   recommend  to   the  National   Science   Founda-
tion   for   Peer   Revi.ew  Panels.     These   panels   will   review  research   and   science  education
proposals   submitted   to  NSF  for  funding.

Any  faculty  member   interested   l.n   being  nominated   should  contact  the   Vice   President
for  Academic  Affairs  as   soon  as   possible.
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gnificant  erosion  of  faculty  salaries  against  inflation_  _   I___     L__-.  -

News From   the   CNC   Cha

We  had  an  excellent  response   (and  on   quite   short  notice)   on  our  petition  to  the
Appropriations   Committee  of  the  House   of   Delegates   against  HB   731,   which  would   have
drastically  curtailed  the  retirement  benefits  of  those  enrolled  in  the  Virginl.a  Sup-
plemental   Retirement  System.      I   am   grateful   to  all   of  you  who   helped.     And   I   am  also
happy  to  report  that  our  efforts   were  of  some  avail.     Here   is  the  reply  of  Mr.   Richard
M.   Bagley,   Chairman   of  the   House  Appropriations   Committee:

''Thank  you   for  your  letter  of   February  16th  and  the  petition   from
faculty  and  staff  members   expressing  concern   for  House  Bill   731
dealing  with   the   Virginia   Supplemental   Retirement  System.   HB   731
was   carried  over   by   the  Appropriations   Committee.     Portions   of  the
bill   were   amended   and   incorporated   into  House   Bill   9,   which  was   re-
ported  by  the  Appropriations   Comittee  last   Friday.   has  now  passed
the  House,   and  i-s-presently   being   considered   in   the  Senate.     As  re-
ported  by  the  Committee,   thi.s  measure  will   not  affect  current  or
future   benefits  of  present   VSRS  members."

The   Governor   signed   the   revi.sed   bill,   HB   9.   into  law  a   short  while  ago.

It  is  a   good  thing  that  our  legislators   are  sensitive  to  the  needs  of  thel.r  constit-
uents.     Yet  we  were   unable  to   prevent  the  lower   benefits   from  applying  to  all   who
enter  the   VSRS  after  the  cut-off  date   this  year.     At  least,   however.   those  who  decide
to  work   for  the   state  will   know  what  benefits  they  will   get.

The  AAUP  initiative  for  tuition  scholarships   for   faculty  dependents  did  not  fare  so
well   this  year.     First  it  was  converted   into  a  request   for  a  Study  on   tuition  scholar-
ships.     Then   this   request   for  a   study  was   turned  down   by  the  Senate   Rules   Committee
on   February  29.     No   doubt  we  will   try  again   on   this   one.

I   am  resigning  as   president  of  the   CNC-Chapter  on   June   30   in  order   to   accept  a   Ful-
brl.ght   Fellowship  at   the   Unl.versity  of  Bergen   in   Norway   for  the   fall   term  of  1980.
Nothing   has   been   more   rewarding   for   me   or   has   given  me  more   pleasure  at   CNC   than   my
years   of  work  with  the   great   group  of   people   in   the  AAUP   Chapter.     Together  we   have
accomplished  much.      The   one   si   nificant   failure   that   galls   me   has   been   our   inability^    -_   _|L..    _.1_._=^ ...,- i-~+    ihfli+i^n
uu     I,[t=,C=| ,,,,, 1     \-\" ,,,,  I,t*+A,      `^ ,,--      J ....-  _-'.'_      _.    __        _

Yet   I   am  convinced   that  with  a   tough   stance,   considerable  `effort,   and  a   broader  basis
of  support   similar   to   unionization,   we   can   stop  this  erosion.     At  least   I   hope  to  work
with  the  Chapter   toward   that   goal   and  other   goals   when   I   return.

Submitted   by   John   Hoaglund

to  prevent  the  continual   and  s

Dean   William   Parks   Memori.al Col l o

*****

uia   Series

On  Wednesday.   April   23,   the   Dean's   Colloquia   Seri.es   will    present   its   final    program
for   the  academic  year.      Featured  will    be   Dr.   H.   Marshall   Booker  who  will   read  a   paper
entitled   "The   Economics   of  Energy"   at   noon   in   the   Campus   Center  Theatre.      Following
Marshall`s   paper.   we   will   hold   a   luncheon   in   his   honor   in   CC233   at   I:00.      At   2:00   an
informal   seminar  will   be   held   in   the   Board   Room  where   Marshall   will.  discuss   his   re-
search  on   energy  problems.

The   Committee  welcomes   you,    at  each  of  these  events.     To  make  your  reservation   for  the
luncheon,   please   forward   $5   to   me   by   Monday,   April   21.      Thank  you`.

Jim   Morris.   Chairman
Dean' s   Colloquia   Committee                     r,_S=

*****



sit_e   of  Virginia   Class_i__fied   Position   _V_aL£±T=€¥_

Class   Title:      Computer   Systems   Analyst   B/Manager           Class   Code:      14063

E#9,]c::p:t::66Te::er   Egffia#;n g:::LE:E#y¥,±¢±ssE£±£:   July 1 ,  1 980
Instruction:      Employees   of  the   Coimronwealth   of

scribed   below  and   who   are   1.nterested   in  the   position   should
Virgl.nia   who   meet   the

ffiiiTiiFTu--rri-  dual i fi.cati ons   de
Appl i cati on

complete  .the   State   Application   for   Employment   (G.0.   Form   P-12)   and   submit   it   to`  Mrs.
Welch,   Personnel   Office,   T-8-A,   not   later   than   5:00   P.M.   May  2,1980.

Job  Qualifications:      To   assume   management   of   Computer   Center   at   CNC.      Graduation   from
afiTaccredited  college  or   university  with  major  study  in   Computer  Science,   Mathematics.
Engineering,   Accounting  or  Business   Administration   and   two.  years   of  experience   in
systems   analysis   and  design.     Additional   experience   in   systems   analysis  and  design,   or
as  a   skilled   programmer,   may   be   substituted   for  college  education  on   the   basi.s  of  one
year  of  experience   for   two  years  of  education.     Additional   experience  as  a   skilled
programmer  may  be  substituted   for  up  to  one  of  the  required  two  years  of  experience  in
systems   analysis   and   design.

Working   knowledge  of  systems   design   and  maintenance   and  experience   in  multi-program-
ming   environment   and   with   HP3000   system   desirable.      Incumbent  will   supervise  mail
programming  and  computer  operator   staff .     Must  be   able  to   interact  successfully  with
both   academic   and  administrative   staffs   at   the   highest  levels.*****

State  of  Vi.rqi.nia Teachi.ncl   and   Research   Position   Vacanc in  Auxi`li.ary  Services

Ti.tle:     Di.rector  of  Student  Life   (State  Title:     Assistant  Di.rector  of  Student
Personnel   Services).

Class   Code:      0202
Date   of  Vacancy:      July   1,1980
Department:     Student  Affai.rs
Salary:      Commensurate  with   quall.fi.cations   and   experi.ence.
Deadline   for   appli.cati.ons:      Monday,   April   28,1980

The  Vice   Presl.dent  for  Student  Affairs   is   now  accepting  applications   for
the  position  of  Di.rector  of  Student  Life.     Thl.s   posi.tion  will   be  funded  through
Auxill.ary  Servi.ces   and  wi.ll   report  dl.rectly  to  the   Vice   Presl.dent  for  Student
Affai.rs.      Interested  applicants  must  send  a   letter  of  appli.catl.on  and  resume
to  the  Vi.ce  President   for  Student  Affai.rs   not   later  than  Monday,   April   28,1980.

Preference  wi.1l   be   gi.ven   to   applicants   with   an   M.A.   or  M.S.    I.n   Student
Personnel   or  Hi.gher  Education  Adml.nistratl.on.      1   to   5  years   experl.ence   in   Student
Activiti.es   and/or  Student  Union   Management   is   requi.red,   and   resi.dence   hall
experience  is   preferred.

The   Di.rector  of  Student   Ll.fe  will   be   responsi.ble   for  the  following:

Provi.ding   leadershl.p   in   plannl.ng,   implementing   and   communicating   a
campus-wide   py`ogram  of  activi.ties   desi.gned   to  enhance   the   physical,
spiri.tual ,   social   and   intellectual   development  of  the   student  body.

Coordinati.ng   the   acti.vities   of  all   College   student  organi.zatl.ons   and
working  wi.th   thei.r  advi.sors   i.n   provl.di.ng   leadershi.p   for  these   groups.

Developi.ng   and   providing   leadershl.p   for  a   Campus   Program  Board,   a
campus-wi.de   body  whl.ch   plans,   implements   and   communi.cates,  Campus
Center   programs,   policl.es     and   procedures.

Providi.ng   leadershl.p   in   the   operation   and  management  of  the   Campus   Center.



Assisting  the   Vice  President   for  Student  Affairs   in  developl.ng  an  on-campus   and  off-
campus   housing   program.

Annually  submitting  a   student  activities  budget  to  the  Vice  Presl.dent  for  Student
Affa i rs .

Coordinati.ng  the  activities  of  the   Intramurals  office.

Developi.ng  and  coordinating   professional   and  social   fraternities  and  sororites  and
developing   an   Inter-Fraternity  and   Pan-Helleni.c   Councl.1.

Editing  the  Student  Handbook   and   the  Student  Organizations   Handbook.

Assisting  the   Counseling   Center  with  the  new  student  orientation   program.

Assl.stint   the   Counseling   Center   with   leadership  tral.ning  workshops.

Maintaining  a   central   calendar  of  campus   events.
*****

Fac u 1 t /Staff  News

On   Aprl.111,12,   Dick   Guthrie,   Chris   Scheiderer,   and   Dori.s   Reppen   attended   the  annual
meeting   of  the   Foreign   Language   Association   of  Virgi.nia   which  was   held   on   the   campus
of  Mary  Washington   College   in   Frederi.cksburg.

Doris  was   elected   presi.dent  of  the  State   Chapter  of  the  American  Association  Teachers
of  Spanish   and   Portugese   for   the  1980-82   peri.od.

At   the   meeting  of  the   Ameri.can   Association   Teachers  of   French,   Virgl.nia   Chapter,   D1.ck

Y;:n:?m';:ii:dv:: ,r#rj:en#::¥:o::  #:  ¥:ti:n::I 8f]f:::rf#Tst}:arid-Atlantic  Region
*****

MG.   Sholti.s   attended   the  annual   Board  of  Governors   Meeting  and   Conventi.on  of  the
Amerl.can   Alll.ance   for  Health,   Physical   Education,   Recreation   and   Dance   in   Detrol.t,
Michigan   Aprl.17   -16th.      Ms.   Sholtis   presided   over   all    functl.ons   of  the   Amerl.can   As-
sociation   for   Recreati.on   and   Lei.sure   as  well   as   presenting  two   sessions   during  the
conventi.on.

*****
Agnes  Braganza,   Director   of  Special   Programs,   presented   the  openi.ng  workshop  at   Ft.
Monroe`s   Tral.nl.ng  Seml.nar   for   the   Federal   Women's   Program  Apri.l    15,   a   part   of  National
Herl.tage  Week.      Her   topi.c   was   "Networki.ng:      Opportunity   for  Women   in   the   80s."

*****
Dr.   Algin   8.   Ki.ng  appeared   as   a   featured   guest   on   a   30-minute   TV   program  called   "Per-
specti.ves,"   on   Channel    13.   on   Sunday,   April    13.      The   subject   of   the   1.nverview  was
"The   State   of   the   American   Economy."





Academic   Status   Committee

_Cowl THE  FEPORTS

The   Committee   passed  the   following  moti.on   to   place  on   May  calendar   for   faculty
acti on .

"Student  Progress   Reports  will   be.  mailed  to  each   student  indicating
his  academic   progress  as  of  the  end  of  the  fl.fth  class  week.     All
instructional   faculty  are  requi.red  to  turn   in  grades,   if  available,
for  any  student  earning  either  a   "D"  or  ''F"  at  the  end  of  the  fifth
week.     If  a  student  is  not  attending  class  an   "F"   grade  should  be
s ubmi tted . ..

5.




